
July 20, 2021 

 

Meeting Time:    12:00 p.m. 

Meeting Place:    Rossville Town Park Pavilion 

Members Present:    12 members present 

 

1. Fred Rodkey call the meeting to order.  Minutes from the previous meeting were 

approved as presented. 

2. Treasurer’s Report: 

Checking Acct.:   $13,223.66 

Savings Acct:  $13,692.72 

CD:  $10,164.03 

 

Old Business: 

1. Coupon Books—No report 

2. Clinton County Tourism Grant—A check in the amount of $5,000.00 was 

received to help promote and advertise the festival. 

 

New Business: 

1. Thank you card was read from Taryn Wainscott, a scholarship recipient. 

2. Summer’s End poster/trifold—The poster and trifold is currently at the printer and 

has not been received back. 

 

Summer’s End Festival Committees: 

 Advertising—Rita Betts distributed a list of festival sponsors.  Sponsorships are 

down this year.  She will be ordering signs soon. 

 Booths/Rides—There are currently 36 vendors and 7 of those are food vendors.  

It was questioned about having a petting zoo and pony rides.  Jessica is going to 

check about getting some kiddie games. 

 Car/Bike Show—Roger Gregory stated there are currently 8 preregistered.  He 

would like to hopefully get a few more sponsors. 

 Church Service—The Living Stone Church is in charge of the service this year.  It 

will be held in the Rossville Performing Arts Center.  Michael Wayne Smith will 

be the speaker. 

 Hornet Hustle—The route at the current time will be run down St. Rd. 26 since it 

is closed at the current time.  There will be goody bags.  T-shirts design will be 

ready soon. 

 Parade—Dale and Christine Griffin will be the grand marshals.  It was questioned 

whether a trailer would be needed if the family rides as well. 

 Parking—The Boy Scout Troop will be assisting with parking. 



 Trash Pick Up—The Cub Scouts will be assisting with trash pick-up. 

 Hula Hoop/Jump Rope/Cake Walk—No report 

 Porta Pots/Hand Washing—Reservation has been made and will be delivered on 

Wednesday. 

 Radios—Rossville Schools will allow us to use their radios again this year. 

 Ambulance Service—Jenny Whitcomb has been contacted. 

 Clinton County Disposal—A roll off has been reserved. 

 

There being no further business to come before the group, the meeting was adjourned 

to Tuesday, August 10, 2021 at 12:00 p.m. at the Rossville Town Park Pavilion.   

 

      Respectfully Submitted, 

      Fred Rodkey, President 

      Pat McIlrath, Secretary 

 


